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Environmental Working Group (EWG), a nonprofit research and advocacy organization 
with headquarters in Washington, D.C., objects to the Environmental Protection 
Agency’s proposed drinking water standard for perchlorate, a contaminant associated 
with harm to the thyroid. The EPA’s proposed legal limit of 56 parts per billion, or ppb, 
for perchlorate in drinking water disregards the risks to children’s health, ignores the 
latest scientific research, and fails to follow the requirements of the Safe Drinking Water 
Act to use the best available peer-reviewed science for setting drinking water standards. 
 
Extensive research demonstrates that exposure to perchlorate disrupts the thyroid 
hormone balance, thus posing a risk to the fetus and the young child.1 Fetal and 
childhood exposure to perchlorate can impair cognitive development, which can cause 
lifelong harmful consequences.2 Several states have set legal standards and public-health 
benchmarks for perchlorate in water. The most protective regulation is in Massachusetts, 
which set a legal limit of 2 ppb.3 In 2015, California published a public health goal value 
of 1 ppb for perchlorate in drinking water, which accompanies a legal maximum 
contaminant level of 6 ppb for perchlorate in California community water systems.  
 
EWG is especially concerned that the EPA is considering withdrawing the agency’s 2011 
determination to set a national drinking water standard for perchlorate, which would be 
entirely inconsistent with the agency’s mission to protect human health. Setting the 
perchlorate drinking water standard is essential. Further, given the risk of health harm 
from perchlorate, the EPA’s proposed drinking water limit of 56 ppb is not in the interest 
of public health and should be replaced with a truly health-protective alternative that 
safeguards children’s health from this water contaminant. EWG urges the EPA to 
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incorporate into its revised perchlorate standard considerations of a wide variety of 
neurodevelopmental risks due to perchlorate, such as changes in behavior and learning, 
motor development and control, and emotions – the type of adverse effects that may be 
independent of alterations more readily measured by IQ. 
 
Finally, in addition to sending these comments, Environmental Working Group has co-
signed and fully supports the comments on this proposed regulation which recommend 
for the Maximum Contaminant Level of no more than 2 ppb, and ideally at 1 ppb, as 
advocated by the Natural Resources Defense Council and other environmental and public 
health interest organizations.  
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